BYRAM-CUM-SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of meeting held on Thursday 19 April 2018 in the Anne Sharpe Centre, St
Edward's Close, Byram.

Present:

Parish Councillors Mitchell (Chair), Nicklin (Vice-Chair), Wood, Wharton,
Fitzsimmons, Ferguson-Graham

District Councillor

County Councillor

Public 2

Police PCSO Hannah Gaskell

Apologies Parish Councillor Carter, District Councillor Sage

Clerk Lifsey
12.602 PUBLIC REQUESTS, CONCERNS 7 DISCUSSIONS

Resident brought concerns of land adjacent to their property being used by
individual as a toilet, this is a long-standing problem of many years. Resident has
been in touch with both North Yorkshire County Council and Selby District Council.
The small piece of land has now been cleared and Parish Councillor Mitchell
suggested resident place a piece of wood in front of this small area in the hope that
this solves the problem.

POLICE NEW PCSO HANNAH GASKELL

Hannah has been in post for 2 weeks and introduced herself to the Parish Council
saying that if we had any queries or concerns we can contact her by email or phone.
She is meeting as many people as possible and thereby building up a good working
relationship with Parish Councillors and residents. The Parish Council welcomed her
to the village and said there were looking forward to a long and beneficial
relationship for all.

12.604 APOLOGIES

All apologies were given to the Clerk prior to the Parish Council Meeting except for
County Councillor Pearson.




12.605 MINUTES

Parish Councillor Mitchell asked if the Parish Council were all in agreement with the
Minutes from the last Meeting which was held on the 15 March 2018. The Parish
Council agreed and accordingly Parish Councillor Mitchell signed and dated each
page of the Minutes.

12.606 CHEQUES AND STUBBS

(a) S Lifsey - Wages £210.25

(b) National Insurance & Tax - Clerk £30.40

(c) Selby District Council (litter bin) £101.58

{(d) Signs of Cheshire Ltd (noticeboard) £276.00

TOTAL; £618.23
12.607 GENERAI ISSUES
. Defibrillator.

Parish Councillor Nicklin has been in discussion with Yorkshire Ambulance
Service/Selby District Council/Doctors and all in agreement that the defibrillator
should be placed on the wall of Anne Sharpe Centre. Yorkshire Air Ambulance will
send a staff member to show interested villagers and Parish Councillors how to use
the equipment, date to be arranged. Parish Councillor Nicklin is preparing
application form to be submitted to CEFs for part funding.

Website

This should be up and running this week, Web designer has had serious family
ililness issues. sent his apologies and hoped the Parish Council would understand the
reason for delay.

Play Area - Village Hall

Parish Councillor Nicklin went through the separate quotations saying that part of
the clearance work would be done by residents who were willing to help. The Parish
Council felt that Sutcliffe Play should get the contract.

Power Station

Following Parish Councillor Mitchell's email updating on meeting 18.4.18. SSE want
to discuss with her land at the Social Club, this will be arranges asap.

Walkabout

Barbara Scargill's update email was discussed but there are siill outstanding issues.




Noticeboard

Parish Councillor Nicklin informed the Parish Council that the noticeboard had
arrived, he had contacted Barbara Scargill regarding placing of this near to the Fish
Shop, she had no problem with this and would inform the grass cutters. It was
agreed that Parish Councillor Nicklin get some fast setting cement and let the Clerk
have receipts.

12.608. NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Thursday 17 May 2018 at 6.30 pm,
Anne Sharpe Centre, St Edward's Close, Byram. AGM will immediately precede the
meeting including election of Chair and Vice Chair.




